
Marysville Borough 
Sewer & Sanitation Meeting Minutes 

July 6, 2020 
2:15 PM 

 
 
The Sewer & Sanitation Committee Meeting was called to order at 2:30 pm on Monday, June 1, 
2020 at the Marysville Borough Office. Present were council members Brian Webster, Dave 
Magee and Steve Copp Also present were, Borough Manager Zachary Border, Borough Engineer 
Greg Rogalski, and Operator, Lonnie Sarver       
 
 
  
New Business 
 

1. Sink Hole Kings Highway  
 
The issue of the sink hole has been going on for a while. The borough has opened up the 
road and attempted to fix the issue 3 or 4 times. The committee recommends opening up 
the road again and trying to find a solution. Zach will get with Ken and  
Rob to find a contractor to open the road and find the problem.   
 

2. Borough Manager’s Operators Class  
 
Zach reported his class for his operator’s licenses starts on July 27.  It will be every 
Tuesday until Nov 4 when he will take the exam.  
 

3. Phase III Rockville Estate  
 
 John Zervanos and Elliot Shibley were in attendance to answer the committee’s questions 
about Phase III some of the concerns from the committee were fencing around the 
retention ponds, a fence around the cliff to the quarry and guiderails coming down to 
11/15. John took notes on the concerns and will come back to the council meeting on 
Monday with some suggestions for council.   

 
4. Belt Replacement  

 
Lonnie reported that this was a maintenance issue that needed to be replaced every year 
and a half to make sure the press runs correctly This was recommended to be sent to the 
finance committee.  
 

5. Underground Storage Tank Inspection  
 
This is a requirement of DEP and was recommended to the finance committee.  
 

6. COVID Testing  
 



There was some concern from the committee as to what happens if COVID is found in our 
samples at the plant and whether our hurler would still take our sludge.  Greg commented 
at this time it was not a concern but it would be good to have a plan just in case.  
 
 

 
 Old Business 
  

1. Tapping Fee Increase 
 
The study to increase the fees is ongoing.  
 

2. Flow from the trailer park 
 
Greg had come up with a plan to start with requiring a Sanitary Sewer Condition 
Assessment Report, prepared by a Professional Engineer which addresses our concerns. 
There is a large amount of Infiltration and Inflow entering the sewer system from their 
system.  Give them 6 months to submit.  Include a reference to something out of our 
codified ordinance, perhaps Section 18-319.17 (No roof drainage, surface water, waste 
from hydrants or ground water from underground drainage fields shall be admitted or be 
permitted to drain into the sewer system. The sewer system is intended to convey 
sanitary sewage only.) 

              The Committee was in favor of moving on with this plan and Zach would talk to Dan   
   about next steps.  

 
3.  North Main Sewer Main Project Update 

 
Lonnie reported ABLE was in to measure the line in the beginning of July and they found 
five (5) additional laterals but three (3) of them were not active and would not need to be 
cut out during the project.  ABLE would be back out the week of the 15th to start lining 
the main.      

 
Other Business 
 
None  
 
 
Public Comment 
 
None 
 
 
                                                      


